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NOVEMBER  2023
R O B E  C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S L E T T E R

It has been another busy month as Mayor and I have a lot
to update our Community on. 

Most importantly, an answer to the question that you have
all been waiting for: Who has been appointed as the Chief
Executive Officer of the District Council of Robe?

I am pleased to let you all know that Ms Natalie (Nat)
Traeger has been appointed as our CEO. Ms Traeger will
commence her employment with Robe on 2 January 2024.
 
I encourage you all to have a read of the joint Media
Statement with Kingston District Council regarding the
appointment of Ms Traeger.

Nat Traeger



Meeting with Minister for Health & Wellbeing, Chris Picton MP

On Thursday 26 October 2023, the Chief Executive Officer (Acting) and I accompanied
Community representatives responsible for the development of the Petition, Nick McBride MP
Member for Mackillop, Dr David Senior and Robe Paramedic Liam McKay and others from the
Limestone Coast Health Board to a meeting with Minister for Health & Wellbeing, Chris Picton
MP. The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the GP Shortage and address the issue around
the Paramedics position ending on 31 December 2023.
I am please to notify our community that Minister Picton has extended the Community
Paramedics position to 30 June 2024.
We are still pushing for a permanent Community Paramedic position to be allocated to Robe,
and I look forward to keeping you all updated as I know more.

Police Remembrance Day 2023

On Friday 29 September 2023, I attended the
2023 Police Remembrance Day Ceremony in
Mount Gambier, South Australia.
This was a day for police to pause to honour
officers whose lives have been lost in the line
of duty. It is also a time to remember those
officers who have sadly lost their lives due to
illness or other circumstances.
I was honoured to lay a wreath on behalf of
the Robe Community and pay my respects to
the officers who sadly never came home. It
was also an opportunity to acknowledge the
dangers of policing and the unquestionable
dedication of police members.

Left to right: Mayor Lisa Ruffell (District Council of
Robe), Mayor Kylie Boston (District Council of Grant),

Mayor Lynette Martin (City of Mount Gambier).

Country Cabinet

The Country Cabinet visited the Limestone Coast on Thursday 26 and Friday 27 of October
2023. Country Cabinet visits are an opportunity for Community Members, the Premier, the
Cabinet, Government heads and Councils to come together at a forum to discuss the
challenges and opportunities that are unique to their area.
A Community BBQ and Open Forum were held in Naracoorte on the Thursday 26 October
which was an opportunity for the Limestone Coast Community to come together and address
the Cabinet on issues concerning our region that they may not be aware of. This was brilliant
session with a lot of really good points being raised.
On Friday 27 October 2023, Chief Executive Officer (Acting), Pauline Koritsa and myself
attended the Cabinet Meeting in Bordertown which was an opportunity for the Limestone
Coast Mayors and CEO’s to be addressed by the Cabinet. 



Country Cabinet (continued)

The Limestone Coast Mayors and CEO’s were also given the opportunity to present to the
Premier and Government Ministers in attendance. The Mayors presented on the following
topics:
                          ·Coastal
                          ·Health
                          ·Sustainability
                          ·Housing
                          ·Childcare
                          ·Roads

In addition, I was given the opportunity to personally 
present to the Premier and Government Ministers 
on our General Practitioner Shortage, 
the Paramedic position and short term workers
accommodation issue.

Overall, this was a brilliant opportunity for the 
Acting CEO and I to put Robe on the map and 
raise important issues with our State Government 
Representatives.

Left to right: Mayor Lisa Ruffell and The Hon. Peter
Malinauskas, Premier of South Australia 

Meeting with Department Infrastructure and Transport regarding Road Issues in the
Limestone Coast

On Monday 16 October 2023, Chief Executive Officer (Acting), Pauline Koritsa, Works Manager –
Outdoor, Brad Roach and myself went over to Naracoorte to meet with the CEO of the
Department Infrastructure and Transport to discuss the road issues in and around the
Limestone Coast region.
The session was extremely valuable and I look forward to seeing the progress of our road
networks in the Limestone Coast. 

Business Owners Meeting

On Tuesday 24 October 2023, I hosted a meeting with the Business owners in Robe to discuss
the upcoming Summer period, specifically Parking and accommodating visitor food needs.
The meeting was well attended and some brilliant ideas and suggestions were thrown around
the room. 

I do want to highlight to the community and business owners that Council has worked with the
school again to provide parking at the back of the school oval (entry via Squires Drive). We ask
that business owners please encourage their staff to utilise this parking to help free up the
parking spaces in the main street.



Community Connections, Country Wellness Connections and Carers SA Session

I would also like to use this report to update you all on the Community Connections, Country
Wellness Connections and Carers SA Session which was facilitated by Skylight in Robe on 18
September 2023. The following is contact information for referrals for any person, young or
old, who you identify as needing some assistance in their lives:

1) Country Wellness Connections - Provide support for people experiencing mental health
challenges. One to one coaching to help achieve self identified goals, support recovery, support
connection with health care, family,and community.

Phone: 08 8378 4100  Email: skylight@skylight.org .au  Website: skylight.org.au

2) Community Connections - For people experiencing social isolation. Provide a 12 week
program supporting people living in SA who are experiencing loneliness and disconnect in their
lives.

Phone: 08 8378 4100  Email: skylight@skylight.org .au   Website: skylight.org.au

3)  Carers SA: This group looks after carers in our community. Will provide support, advice, peer
group connections, help with respite etc. Will help with anyone who has a family member or
friend who has a disability, dementia, mental illness, is frail, long term health condition, and
alcohol or drug related issues.

Phone: 1800 422 737 Email: info@carerssa.com.au  Website: www.carerssa.com.au 

4)  Red Cross: provides transport ( medical appointments, etc ), home welfare visits.

Phone: 08 8725 3622 Email:  samountgambier@redcross.org.au Website: www.redcross.org.au 

Individuals and organisations can refer people to these agencies, and people can self-refer.

Thank you to Chief Executive Officer (Acting) and Staff

Lastly, the Elected Members and I would like to say a huge thank you to the CEO (Acting) and
staff for all their incredible work over the past few months. They have all been working so hard
to address your concerns and have done a fantastic job at keeping the wheels turning. Over
the coming months, we will see lots of projects start and come to life which have been in the
planning stages behind the scenes for quite some time now.

Kind Regards
Mayor Ruffell

mailto:skylight@skylight.org.au
mailto:skylight@skylight.org.au
mailto:skylight@skylight.org.au
mailto:info@carerssa.com.au
mailto:samountgambier@redcross.org.au
http://www.redcross.org.au/




Citizen of the Year
Young Citizen of the Year
Community Event of the Year

Don’t forget to nominate for the
2024 District Council of Robe
Australia Day Awards.

The three categories are:

Nominations close on the 24th
November 2023 at 5.00pm.

Nominations still open for Australia Day Awards



A summary of the outcomes from the October Ordinary Council Meeting is shown below:

·Discretionary Rate Rebate Request – Robe RSL: The Elected Members resolved to provide the
Robe RSL with a discretionary rate rebate of 100% for their land.

·Child Care on Wheels Service Group Terms of Reference: The Terms of Reference for the
Committee were resolved and updated. Existing Committee Members were reappointed to
the Committee.

·Lake Butler Marina Hardstand Security Gate: Elected Members considered a request from
the Marina Advisory Committee to investigate opening the Hardstand area during the
summer period to provide more parking. It was resolved that Council do not open the
Hardstand area due to safety concerns and that the administration investigate if installing a
temporary fence around the work area would satisfy the safety concerns from Safework SA.

·Code of Practice for Access to Meetings and Documents Policy – the draft policy is currently
out for public consultation and can be viewed on Council’s website here:
www.robe.sa.gov.au/community/public-consultation Interested persons are invited to make
written submissions to the CEO by 12pm on Friday 3 November 2023 by email
council@robe.sa.gov.au or by post PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276.

·Cr Duncan Young Marina Advisory Committee Resignation: Elected Members considered Cr
Young’s resignation from the Marina Advisory Committee and resolved to accept his
resignation and reappoint him to the Committee.

·Policy Revocation – Asset Capitalisation Policy: Elected Members revoked the Asset
Capitalisation Policy as it the contents was merged into the Asset Capitalisation & Materiality
Thresholds Policy and therefore was a duplicated policy.

·Hardship Policy: Elected Members considered and adopted the updated and reviewed
Hardship Policy.

·Delegations Update: Council considered proposed delegations to the Chief Executive Officer
under Act’s which have recently been updated. The Report and Recommendation was
adopted by Elected Members.

·Procurement Policy: Elected Members considered and adopted the updated and reviewed
Procurement Policy.

·LCLGA Charter: Elected Members considered the Limestone Coast Local Government
Association Charter and approved it.

Mayor, Elected Members & CEO Message

http://www.robe.sa.gov.au/community/public-consultation
mailto:council@robe.sa.gov.au


·Finance Report September 2023: The monthly Finance Report was adopted by Council.

·Treasury Management Policy: Elected Members considered and adopted the revised
Treasury Management Policy. It should be noted that this policy will be brought back to the
next Council Meeting including the Marina Sinking Fund provision contained within.

·Cruise Tender Boats Fee Waiver for Unloading/Loading Passengers: A fee waiver of $140.70
per day for the tendering of Cruise Tender Boats until June 2026 was approved.

· Robe Run 2024 Sponsorship Request and Road Closure: In-kind support and a road closure
was approved by Council for the 2024 Robe Run event. Mundy Terrace/Victoria Street from
Bagot Street to Union Street with be closed between the hours of 7:00am and 9:30am on
Saturday 10 February 2024.

·Heritage Advisory Group Expression of Interest: Mr Kim Kelly was appointed as a Community
Representative on the Heritage Advisory Committee.

·Audit and Risk Management Committee Expression of Interest: The matter was deferred to
the November 2023 Ordinary Council Meeting.

Speed Limits on South Australian Beaches Reduced

As part of the Malinauskas Government’s commitment to the Road Safety Action Plan 2023-25,
a review of speed limits on beaches was conducted earlier this year and found clear support
from South Australians to reduce the default speed limit.

80 per cent of all respondents were in favour of a reduction to the default speed limit, with the
most preferred option being a reduction to 40km/h and 25km/h when within 100 metres of a
pedestrian. 

Following the consultation run by the Department for Infrastructure and Transport, a decision
was reached to reduce the default speed limit to 40km/h and 25km/h within 50 metres of
a pedestrian. The change will come into effect on Friday 1 December 2023.

The Speed Limits on South Australians Beaches Community Engagement Outcomes Report can
be viewed at:

 https://yoursay.sa.gov.au/speed-limits-on-beaches/news_feed/consultation-report

Council will be promoting the change to the Community and Visitors to town to remind them of
the change.

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fpremier.us14.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3Da0bf08278627d68257ad822a8%26id%3D5fb8a08963%26e%3D3b8ebc8018&data=05%7C01%7CAshleigh.Piles%40sa.gov.au%7C28ec86f234fb4b1edd3508dbcb609a30%7Cbda528f7fca9432fbc98bd7e90d40906%7C1%7C0%7C638327388140119985%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=K9t14ujuIqz7ovYdIaWO0NHuE8cWUwNHihpha9rzrgU%3D&reserved=0


The Robe Child Care on Wheels Service
are seeking Diploma Qualified Child Care
Educators to join the team.
If you are interested, please send through
a resume and cover letter to the Director
Childcare, Karla Dew via email
karla@robe.sa.gov.au
If you have enquiries regarding the
employment opportunities within Child
Care, please give Karla a call on 0429 682
002.

Employment Opportunity with Robe Child Care on Wheels Service!

We encourage you do so! You will be blown away by
it's features and functionalities!

Not only does it remind you when bin day is, but it
also contains information on upcoming events, latest
news (such as the announcement of our new CEO!),
latest edition of the Community Newsletter AND our
favourite feature of all....'Report It'.

The 'Report It' function allows you to select the exact
location of a problem, snap a photo, and send us a
description of the issue. Your report will then come
straight through to our 
customer service team for actioning!

Download the app now in the Apple Store or Google
Play

Have you downloaded the MyLocal Services app yet?

mailto:karla@robe.sa.gov.au


Heritage Conservation Grant 

The District Council of Robe has been
successful in their grant application process
for the project entitled ‘Robe Historic
Cemetery - Restoration Works’ on behalf of
community. The Department of Environment
and Water will contribute $20,000 towards the
restoration works as part of the new Heritage
Conservation Grants Program. 
This program provides a total of $2.5m in
grant funding during the next decade – up
from $1.25m provided under the previous
program initiated in 2018. South Australia has
a rich heritage that contributes to our quality
of life and connects us to our history and
stories. Since 2018, the Heritage Grants
Program has been funding conservation works
with benefits including adaptive reuse of
heritage buildings, support for heritage trades,
and support for State Heritage Places in rural
and urban areas across South Australia. 
All Heritage Conservation Grant applications
are 
assessed by a Heritage Conservation Grants 
Assessment Panel and the grant has been
endorsed by the Minister for Climate,
Environment and Water. 
We look forward to delivering this project to
community over the financial year.



FIRE DANGER SEASON DECLARED FOR LOWER SOUTH EAST:
22nd November 2023 - 30th April 2024

Join the Limestone Coast Community
Resilience Roadshow to learn practical
tips about how best to prepare for the

Fire Danger Season. 

Hear from specialists in their field
about being prepared and disaster

readiness in community. 

This is a free event supported by SA
Country Fire Service, SAPOL, Disaster

Legal Support Program, and NBN.

For further information,
please contact:
Megan Hurrell
0429 411 374

Megan.Hurrell@eso.sa.gov.au

Summer Ready
Robe Institute

7th November 2023 2.00pm-4.00pm

The District Council of Robe prioritizes resident readiness for bushfires. 
Essential preparations include fuel reduction, vital in the upcoming weeks as understorey grasses,

scrubland, and forestry areas dry out. 

Effective fuel reduction involves clearing dead branches, undergrowth, pruning low tree limbs,
and cutting grass under 10 cm within 20 meters of your home. 

Council will begin property assessments in November. 
Non-compliance may result in Council intervention and fines. 

Contact Council's Community Safety Team at 8768 2003 for bushfire prevention inquiries, or visit
www.cfs.sa.gov.au

Upcoming fire prevention block inspections

URGENT: CFS Volunteers required! 
Contact Jamie on 0455530344 for more information

http://www.cfs.sa.gov.au/






NEW BOOKS in 2023

WANTED

Good quality books, 

DVDs and magazines 

for our January Book Sale.

Just drop off to the Robe

Library or call us on 8768 2465

Thank you from the Friends of

the Robe Library

ADULT FICTION:
The Caretaker by Gabriel Bergmoser
The House Hunt by CM Ewan
The Night House by Jo Nesbo
The Last Devil to Die by Richard Osman
Assassin Eighteen by John Brownlow
Sisters under the Rising Sun by Heather Morris
The Disappearance of Astrid Bricard by Natasha Lester+
Outback by Patricia Wolf
Black Sheep by Judy Nunn
12 Months to Live by James Patterson
Darling Girls by Sally Hepworth
Clive Cussler Condor’s Fury by Graham Brown
Before We Say Goodbye by Toshikazu Kawaguchi
The Wake Up Call by Beth O’Leary
Sit, Stay, Love by Amy Hutton
Everyone and Everything by Nadine J Cohen
The Running Grave by Robert Galbraith
One of us is Back by Karen McManus
23 ½ Lies by James Patterson
Cult by Camilla Lackberg
Weirdo by Sarah Pascoe
Code Red by Vince Flynn & Kyle Mills
Loyalty by Martina Cole with Jacqui Rose
The Seven by Chris Hammer
Gum Tree Gully by Mandy Magro
The Defector by Chris Hadfield
Blood Lines: Conspiracy Runs Deep by Nelson DeMille
Second Act by Danielle Steel
Stop Them Dead by Peter James
Lola in the Mirrow by Trent Dalton
Back on Track by Tricia Stringer
Against the Fire by Kat Martin 

ADULT LARGE PRINT:
12 Months to Live by James Patterson & Mike Lupica

ADULT NON-FICTION:
Fearless: finding the power to thrive by Jelena Dokic
The Scrap Iron Flotilla by Mike Carlton
Curlews on Vulture Street by Darryl Jones

w h a t ‘s   n e w  a t   t h e   l i b r a r y 
CHILDREN’S PICTURE BOOKS:
Where’s Bluey at Christmas? A Search – and – Find
Book
Just Because by Matthew McConaughey
The Three Billy Goats Gruff by First Readers

CHILDREN’S FICTION:
Pokemon: Sword & Shield by Hidenori Kusaka
Always Isn’t Forever by JC Cervantes
Ratbags: Take Flight by Tim Harris
The Boss of Everyone! By Danny Wallace
Princess Minna: The Best Princess by Kirsty
Applebaum
The Bad Guys 18: Look Who’s Talking by Aaron Blabey
The Chalice of the Gods by Rick Riordan
Sherlock Bones and The Mystery of the Vanishing
Magician by Tim Collins

CHILDREN’S NON FICTION:
Guinness World Records 2024
Lego Harry Potter Ideas Book by DK

Happily accepting 
quality book donations 

all year round!



USEFUL INFORMATION
COMMUNITY
NEWSLETTER

Council Office
Robe Library & Visitor Information Centre
Post Office
Chemist
Newsagency 

The Community Newsletter is released monthly by the District Council of Robe. Businesses
and Community Members are able to advertise in the Community  Newsletter.
Advertisements are due by the third Friday of each month.

The Community Newsletter is available electronically from Council, delivered directly to
your email inbox each month. Simply scan the QR code below to sign up, or visit
www.robe.sa.gov.au/forms/subscribe-to-mailing-list

Printed copies are available from:

FACEBOOK For the most up to date information visit the 'District Council of Robe' Facebook Page.

Are you looking for staff or looking for employment? Follow Council's 'Jobs in Robe SA'
Facebook page! This page can be used for posting all job opportunities available in
Robe as well as any job seekers looking for employment in Robe.

MYLOCAL
SERVICES

APP

My Local Services is a mobile phone app that allows you to report a problem within the
Council area, receive notifications about waste collection days and check Waste
Transfer Station opening times. The app is designed to make it more convenient to find
Council information 24/7.

You'll never forget bin day again!

You can also find places 'Near Me' such as parks and playgrounds.

We encourage all residents and ratepayers to download the App. It is very easy to use,
and the details are specific to your house location. MyLocal Services App can be
downloaded from the Apple App Store and Google Play.

It is possible to see both current and previous rates notices using this feature.
You can choose to have your rates notice emailed directly to you rather than posted.
To allow ratepayers to update their email addresses and add email recipients.

For ratepayers who own multiple properties this feature will be of great use, as you
are able to add multiple assessments to the one account, creating a more efficient
way to manage all properties.

Please note that the current rates notices contain a new feature, 'Enotice' which will
make it easier for our ratepayers to manage their rates. Ratepayers will need to use the
reference number, top right of your rates notice, to login and create a new account:

The benefits of Enotice are;

      (e.g. if more than one person has an interest in the property)

Please note that this function does not allow you to update your residential or postal
address, this still needs to be sent directly to Council. This can either be emailed to
council@robe.sa.gov.au or posted to PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276.

District Council of Robe
PH: 08 8768 2003
PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276
3 Royal Circus Robe, SA 5276
council@robe.sa.gov.au

Robe Library & Visitor
Information Centre
PH: 08 8768 2465
Mundy Terrace, Robe SA 5276
visitrobe@robe.sa.gov.au

Valuer-General
Valuation queries 
and objections 
process
PH: 1300 653 346

ENOTICES



MEETING DATES

November Ordinary Meeting 

Wednesday 8th November 2023 
in the Council Chambers, 

Smillie Street, Robe

 Community Forum

Wednesday 15th November 2023 
in the Robe Institute, 
Mundy Terrace, Robe

Publication Details: The Community Newsletter is published, edited, printed and distributed to local businesses by the District Council of
Robe. Design template from canva.com. Community groups and organisations wishing to submit items should forward their information to

Jake by close of business on the third Friday of each month. It is preferred that items are emailed to council@robe.sa.gov.au however
handwritten items will be accepted and can be dropped into the Council office, posted to PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276. The views and opinions

expressed in articles submitted to the District Council of Robe do not necessarily reflect the views of the Council as a body, nor as
individual members. While every effort is made to ensure accuracy in published articles submitted by contributors other than Council, no
responsibility is accepted for any errors that they may contain. Council reserves the right to edit or not publish any editorial submission.

Please note:
 All meetings are open to the public unless otherwise advertised 

Meetings start at 6.30 pm 
To view Council Agendas and Minutes visit the Council website

Mayor Lisa Ruffell
mayorruffell@robe.sa.gov.au
0422 445 605

Deputy Mayor Nick Brown
crbrown@robe.sa.gov.au
0477199135

Cr Marcia Dening
crdening@robe.sa.gov.au
0411374274

Contact Us 

Cr Ned Wright
crwright@robe.sa.gov.au
0413750804

Cr David Laurie
crlaurie@robe.sa.gov.au
0427365045

Cr Kylie Peel
crpeel@robe.sa.gov.au
0427394268

Cr Duncan Young
cryoung@robe.sa.gov.au 
0428835259

mailto:crruffel@robe.sa.gov.au
mailto:crbrown@robe.sa.gov.au
mailto:crdening@robe.sa.gov.au
mailto:crwright@robe.sa.gov.au




Waste Transfer Station Operating Times - White Street 
OPEN: Tuesday, Thursday and Sunday 10am - 12pm

Boot Load                                                                                      $27.90
Single Cab - Below Water Line                                                     $36.30
Single Cab - Above Water Line                                                     $59.20
Dual Cab - Below Water Line                                                       $24.00
Dual Cab - Above Water Line                                                       $42.20
Trailer (6x4) Below Water Line                                                     $24.00
Trailer (6x4) Above Water Line                                                     $47.50
Trailer (6x4) With Cage                                                                 $53.90
Trailer (8x5) Below Water Line                                                     $58.70
Trailer (8x5) Above Water Line                                                     $113.10
Trailer (8x5) With Cage                                                                $135.50
Trailer (10x5) Below Water Line                                                    $76.80
Trailer (10x5) Above Water Line                                                   $147.30
Trailer (10x5) With Cage                                                              $178.20
Cardboard - Boot load                                                                   $8.90
Cardboard - Car/Van/ Ute Load                                                    $16.80
Cardboard - 6x4 Trailer                                                                 $16.80
Cardboard - 8x5 Trailer                                                                 $22.30
Cardboard 10x5 Trailer                                                                 $55.90
Single Items - Mattress                                                                 $32.60
Single Items - Sofas/Lounge Chairs                                              $19.80
Single Items - Car Bodies                                                             $63.80
Single Items - White Goods (eg Washing Machine/Fridge)        $25.00
Small Trucks (Single Axle - Max 4 Tonne)                                  $257.40
Putrescible Waste (Bag)                                                                 $3.70
Opening Waste Transfer Station (Outside Operating Hours)   $280.50

Green Waste Fee
Normal Fees will apply to any Green Waste Products that        
requires mulching, however, Green Waste products that are
segregated and do not require mulching (lawn clippings and leaves
only) can be dumped free of charge. 
E-waste: no charge 
Municipal Household Waste: $3.40 per bag applicable. 



Meals on Wheels Roster 





Millicent Bottles & Cans
Opening Hours: 
9.30am-12.30pm

Matt still available for pick ups 
for local businesses 

Matt: 0477 376 967

NOVEMBER
SAT 11th 

TUES 14th
SAT 25th
TUE 28th





Robe Uniting Church Services
Tarooki Camp Site

Main Road Robe SA
Services Sundays 11am

Except 5th Sundays

Robe Bowls Club
Xmas Holiday Twilight Bowls 

Wednesday and Thursday nights 
Names in by 5pm for 6pm start 

$10 per person 
BBQ available 



Robe Community Garden hosted its fourth High Tea on Sunday 15
October at Robe Football Clubrooms. 

The theme was Pearls and Lace.

This year we were thrilled to have 3 sponsors to make this day
possible

- Robe Football Club
-Woodsoak Wines
-Robe Lions Club

Our fashion parade was hosted by 2 fashion houses in Robe
-The Shak of Robe
- Retail Therapy.

Many thanks to Deb Varcoe and Met Riseley for their help selecting
clothing for 9 models who all did a wonderful job !

We really appreciated the music played by Ned Wright, Dick Mackey
and Ian Bell which helped us enjoy another successful fundraiser

again.

Robyn Bateman
Robe Community Garden

2023 Robe Community Garden High Tea



Meets every Wednesday.
1:30pm onwards
Mahalia Coffee

Social Knitting for charities or knit you
own project.

 Beginners and experienced knitters all
welcome.

Donations of wool always kindly
appreciated.

Robe Knitting Club







Licence PGE 246921 







8768 2778




